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review, which addressed four questions: (1) What are the 
effects of long-term (>3 years) osteoporosis drug treatment 
versus control on risks of incident fractures and harms; (2) 
Do effects of long-term osteoporosis drug treatment vary as 
a function of patient, bone, or osteoporosis drug characteris-
tics; (3) Among individuals receiving osteoporosis drug treat-
ment to prevent fracture, what are the benefits and harms of 
continuing versus discontinuing treatment (e.g., osteoporosis 
drug holiday); and (4) Do outcomes of drug discontinuation 
or drug holidays vary as a function of patient, bone, or osteo-
porosis drug characteristics?

WORKSHOP PANEL REPORT ON EVIDENCE GAPS 
AND RESEARCH OPPORTUNITIES
Heather Allore1, 1. Yale University, New Haven, 
Connecticut, United States

Although varied in treatment regimens and outcomes as-
sessment, trials show safe and effective osteoporosis drug 
therapies up to 5  years in reducing the incidence of verte-
bral fractures. Trials provide evidence mainly for white 
postmenopausal women, while other populations (e.g., men, 
spectrum of race and ethnicities, residents in facilities, and 
people with advanced and multiple comorbid conditions) 
were absent or underrepresented. Evidence for osteoporosis 
drug therapies is lacking for people who meet neither bone 
mineral density nor fracture criteria for osteoporosis but are 
at elevated risk due to other health, genetic, or medication 
use factors. Fewer studies have shown that some osteopor-
osis drug therapies reduce the incidence of non-vertebral, 
including hip fractures. Notably, the workshop participants 
emphasized the importance of fracture on patient morbidity 
and survival; however, the trial results presented no data on 
non-fracture patient outcomes or sequelae of fractures, such 
as functional status, mobility, hospitalizations, and nursing 
home placement.

THE NIH PATHWAYS TO PREVENTION PROGRAM
Keisha L. Shropshire1, 1. NIH Office of Disease Prevention, 
Bethesda, Maryland, United States

The National Institutes of Health Office of Disease 
Prevention (ODP) Pathways to Prevention (P2P) Program 
identifies research gaps, methodological and scientific weak-
nesses in selected scientific areas; suggests research needs; and 
moves the field forward through an unbiased, evidence-based 
assessment of a complex public health issue. P2P workshops 
are designed for topics that have incomplete or underdevel-
oped research and that have a need for a synthesis and critical 
assessment of the published literature. This talk will explain 
the purpose of this P2P workshop on use of drug therapies 
for osteoporotic fracture prevention within the larger con-
text of NIH efforts to promote prevention research.

SESSION 3460 (SYMPOSIUM)

PREPARATION FOR FUTURE IN OLD AGE: WHY AND 
WHY NOT?
Chair:  Helene H. Fung, Chinese University of Hong Kong, 
Hong Kong, Hong Kong

With population aging, many people can expect to spend 
30 or more years in old age. The five papers included in 

this symposium aim at shedding light on whether and how 
to make plans for old age, using data from the “Aging as 
Future” Project. First, Park and Hess used data spanning 
across adulthood from Germany, Hong Kong and the USA 
to examine how changes experienced in domains of func-
tioning and the importance attached to these domains influ-
enced preparations for old age. Next, de Paula Couto and 
Rothermund, examining Germans aged 40-90 years, pointed 
out that prescriptive age stereotypes might be the main drive 
for why people make preparations for age-related changes. 
The remaining three papers use qualitative data to qualify 
the above quantitative findings. Adamson and Ekerdt inter-
viewed older Midwest US residents. They observed that SES 
greatly impacted how older adults perceived and made plans 
for their future. The final two papers examined how rural 
vs. urban contexts might affect preparations for future. Liou 
interviewed older adults in rural Tainan and found that their 
ideal old age was one about no future preparation, at least 
not about making plans for themselves (called “tranquil 
life”). Ho and colleagues, in contrast, found that for older 
Chinese residing in urban Hong Kong, not preparing for the 
future (called “time freeze”) was negatively related to phys-
ical and psychological well-being. The symposium will end 
with an overall discussion on future research directions on 
whether and how to make plans for old age.

THE IMPACT OF PERCEIVED IMPORTANCE AND 
RECENT CHANGES ON PREPARATION FOR OLD AGE
Jeongsoo Park,1 and Thomas M. Hess1, 1. North Carolina 
State University, Raleigh, North Carolina, United States

This study focused on identifying factors that motivate 
individuals to make provisions for their old age. We hy-
pothesized that the motivation to make preparations would 
be associated with the importance attached to a specific 
domain of functioning along with the extent to which the 
individual experienced recent change within that domain. 
We examined how perceived changes in five different do-
mains of functioning (social relationships, leisure, finances, 
work, health) during the last four years and the importance 
attached to each domain affected preparation for old age. 
Participants aged 35 to 85 (Germany: N=811; Hong Kong: 
N=482; US: N=515) were part of the Aging as Future Study. 
Across domains, perceptions of positive change and high im-
portance were related to more engagement in preparations, 
as was being older. The strength of these effects as well as 
moderating influences varied across domains and cultures, 
reflecting potential differences in values and social/cultural 
supports.

ECONOMIC INEQUALITY AND FUTURE THOUGHT 
AMONG OLDER ADULTS
Erin M. Adamson,1 David J. Ekerdt,1 and  
Erin M. Adamson1, 1. University of Kansas, Lawrence, 
Kansas, United States

Cumulative advantage theory sees inequality extending 
into later life. Does inequality also extend to the imagin-
ation of one’s future and desires for life yet to come? We 
draw from semi-structured interviews with 55 individ-
uals residing in Midwest cities to explore differences in 
talk about finances and expectations for longevity, fulfill-
ment, and “active” pursuits. Addressing personal futures, 
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